Annual Meeting

Ardmore Oaks at Ardmore Woods 
Homeowners’ Association

Fairfax Station, VA 22039

Date:

November 7, 2011
To:

All Homeowners

From:

Larry Cosgriff, HOA President



Re:

Minutes of 2011 Annual Meeting, November 2, 2011
The Annual Meeting of the Ardmore Oaks at Ardmore Woods Homeowners Association (HOA) was held on November 2, 2011 at the Burke United Methodist Church starting at 7:30 PM. (agenda attached).  The meeting was preceded by a half-hour meet and greet with about 25 individuals in attendance.  The agenda is attached.
The meeting attendance sheet is attached.  The following 18 homeowners were represented:  Bennett, Cosgriff, Gandee, Hanlon, Jackson, Karounos, McCoy, Nobiling, Paolone, Pillai, Reynolds, Rothschild, Reynolds, Shapiro, Shea, Sottili, Sperry and Ulmer. This representation exceeded the minimum of 25% of the 55 homeowners providing a quorum.  

Introductions and New Residents Welcome
The meeting was chaired by President Larry Cosgriff. Secretary Tim Shea was present, Vice President Charisa Smith could not attend, and Treasurer Bob Ball has moved to an assignment in Qatar and requested to be relieved of this duty. See also below. 
Mary Hanlon, Carol Sottili and Alan Nobiling attended as the representatives of the ARC (Architectural Review Committee).  Pamela Gandee/Orr team, and she was also in attendance. 
New residents Adam Bennett, Lou and Alice Paolone, Anita and Venu Pillai, and Joyce and Bob Ulmer were introduced. All present including family members then introduced themselves and the meeting was started.  President Cosgriff thanked the attendees for their presence. 
Old Business - Approval of Minutes of 2010 Annual Meeting

It was moved and seconded that the minutes of the 2010 Annual Meeting attached be approved as submitted.  The motion passed and the minutes were accepted as presented
Old Business - Treasurer’s Items: 

Treasurer’s Report
President Cosgriff presented the Treasurer’s Report for the period from January to October 2011 and the Proposed Budget for calendar year 2012 (both attached).    The income for the 10-month period in 2011 was $1,500.37, and expenses totaled $2,820 including an anticipated $350 bill yet to be received for the maintenance of the common areas.  The cash on hand was $14,394.00, judged by the Board to be a reasonable reserve against possible legal and other expenses.
Invoices were e-mailed on November 5, 2011 to collect the outstanding dues payments for 2010 and 2011 in the fourth quarter.  In 2012 the annual dues will be billed at the end of the first quarter as has been the case in years past.
A motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report was made, seconded and passed.
Proposed Budget - 2012
The proposed budget shows projected revenue of $2,750 based upon annual dues of $50, and expenses of $2,210. A motion to accept the Proposed Budget was made, seconded and passed.
Old Business - ARC Report:
Mary Hanlon opened her report by introducing Pamela Orr Gandee as a new member of the ARC team, along with Alan Nobiling and Carol Sottili.   Mary noted that the ARC rules are available by e-mail upon request.  She then noted that most of the work of ARC is routine and appreciated the cooperation of the majority, but that there are some neighbors being chased on violations. Carol Sottili noted the volunteer nature of the work of ARC, and that it was unfortunate that a few have chosen to be difficult and not comply. Bud Gandee notes the importance of the ARC program to the quality of the neighborhood.  President Cosgriff noted that there is no desire on the part of the HOA to use litigation to enforce the rules. However an attorney has been involved in the case of one homeowner due to ARC violations, and litigation will be forthcoming if the violations remain outstanding.

President Cosgriff then thanked the ARC for its important contributions to the quality of our community.

Report on Home Sales 

Mickie Shea reported on home sales as well as some of the repairs to septic systems and cedar shake roofs. There were 36 home sales in the 22039 zip code and three contracts in the past 30 days in the price range of $650,000 to $850,000 per MRIS data.  There is one short sale in our development listed for $770,000.  The highest price for this neighborhood this year has been $895,000.  The latter sale had many options that included the large lot, tennis court, swimming pool, and a large sunroom to name a few.    However, the neighborhood is selling itself, as a continuing testimony to the importance of the work of the ARC (see below).  Sellers have been paying the closing cost, which has been as much as $17K toward closing; only one of the last 14 sales was transacted at the offering price. Buyers have much to choose from at this time; updating your home for sale and pricing it competitively and staging it remains important .  
For those contemplating a move, President Cosgriff noted that it is important to contact an Officer of the HOA as early as possible.  This will start in motion the scheduling of an ARC inspection, the assembly of the homeowner’s document package and a verification that the annual dues are paid in full. The end result is the issuance of a document (such as attached) which is needed at settlement.
Mickie then discussed the recent experiences of several homeowners with septic tank repairs and maintenance of cedar shake roofs.  Fairfax County has rules for septic tanks requiring an inspection at sale.  The County requirements are at the website of the County Department of Environmental Health. 
Several neighbors commented on satisfactory repair and maintenance service with Fairfax Suburban Septic and Environmental Service at (703) 631-2222 but there are other firms that can do the work as well.  The typical repair required at the inspection has been the replacement of the two distribution boxes in our systems, and costs have varied from a low of $700 per distribution box to several times more. The corrosion is caused by the hydrogen sulfide produced in the septic tank that is then oxidized to the sulfuric acid that damages the concrete over time.  Based on comments exchanged one should anticipate that such repairs will be required as a result of the age of the system.
Several homeowners have had their cedar shake roofs repaired recently.  The work required has included replacement of 10 to 40 shakes, pressure washing and sealing.  The pressure washing and sealing should be done every three to five years to maximize the live of the cedar shakes.  As a bit of history the roofs of every home in our neighborhood were replaced as a result of a hailstorm in 1999.  At that time some homeowners opted for architectural shingle roofs of compatible appearance to replace the cedar shake roofs. 

Homeowner’s documents are required at the sale of a home.  The present charge for a set of homeowner’s documents is $50.  A suggestion was made that the documents be placed in a binder and to include the floor plans and neighborhood plat; any superfluous documents should be eliminated. Secretary Shea agreed to implement the suggestion.

President Cosgriff thanked Mickie for her contributions to the meeting.

New Business - Treasurer
The present slate of officers is in office until the Annual Meeting of 2012.  Bob Ball has requested to step down because of his move to Qatar with Exxon Mobil, and President Cosgriff noted that Venu Pillai had offered to assume this responsibility. A motion was made, seconded and passed to appoint Mr. Pillai to serve the remainder of Bob Ball’s term.

New Business-Proposal for Changed Language to ARC Rules
The following language, drafted by Carol Sottili, was proposed in for the ARC rules:

1. Change language in attachment A of Architectural Standards from "Affected neighbors if any (include reason)" to "Signature of Affected Neighbors (signature indicates only an awareness of the proposed change and does not indicate approval or disapproval)".

2. Change language in section 2.3.2, under Application Review Procedures of Architectural Standards, by removing the word "negatively"  from "When neighbor Owners are negatively affected by Projects, as determined by the applicant or by the ARC, the affected neighbors must be informed of the Project."

After discussion, a motion was made and seconded to approve the new language and was passed by those attending.  President Cosgriff asked that the proposal be sent by e-mail to all neighbors as a courtesy for comment. This was done on November 5, 2011 with a deadline to respond of November 12. There were no negative comments and the changes will be implemented in an update of the ARC rules.

President Cosgriff thanked the visitors from BHA for their presentation and acknowledged the shared interest.
Open Discussion:

Secretary Shea will work with Mike Sperry to ensure that the latest version of the bylaws are inserted into the Homeowner’s Documents are the more recent version.  The product of this effort will include sending the most recent version to our homeowners.
Pat Sperry addressed the risk of collision with parked cars and pickup trucks that are parked well into the street on Brimstone Lane. This is particularly problematic near the curve in the road at the top of the hill.  President Cosgriff agreed to raise this concern with the president of the Brimstone Homeowners Association.
Adjourn:

The meeting was adjourned at 8:35 PM.
Attachments:

Minutes of 2010 Annual Meeting

Agenda (2011)
Sign-in Sheet
Treasurer’s Report – January to October 2011
Proposed Budget – 2012
HOA homeowner release

Minutes of Ardmore Oaks at Ardmore Woods Homeowners’ Association

Oct. 20, 2010
Meeting convened at about 7:20 and adjourned at 8:30

Board of Directors Attending:

Larry Cosgriff, President

Bob Ball, Treasurer

Old Business

Introduction:

Owners of ten homes, including board members, attended meeting. 

Mr. Cosgriff greeted Alice & Louis Paolone, new residents at 6803 Old Stone Fence Rd.

Treasurer’s Report:

(Given by Bob Ball)

Current assets are about $14,000, which is close to normal amount for this time of year. The money is invested in a checking account and a money market account, which are not earning much interest. Ten homeowners have not paid their 2010 HOA fees, but Mr. Ball is confident that the gap will be closed. Expenses are identical to last year, except for legal fees (addressed later in meeting by Mr. Cosgriff). Revenue stream generally balances out expenditures. Proposed budget is similar to existing budget.* 

Mr. Cosgriff clarified several budget items.

The donation to Burke Methodist Church is for use of the hall.

Legal fees were spent in connection with two homeowners who made changes to their property without ARC approval. One has been non-responsive to ARC communications, and one is out of compliance. Legal action may be necessary. Mr. Cosgriff hopes that before legal action takes place, they will comply with guidelines. But homeowners need to be aware that the HOA may need to file lawsuits. If that occurs, the HOA will be seeking reimbursement of legal fees from said homeowners. Mr. Cosgriff does not want to identify homeowners at this point, but if it goes to court, that will become public record.

Bud Sottili asked what the timeline is for proceeding.

Mr. Cosgriff replied that the HOA would make one more attempt to reach out to these homeowners before proceeding, adding that homeowners know about architectural standards when they purchase. 

Architectural Review Committee (ARC) Report 

(Given by Mary Hanlon: The following is written report submitted by Ms. Hanlon):

I want to thank everyone for coming this evening.   The ARC members are Carol Sottili, Alan Nobiling, Stephen Paluska, and we have a new member—Pam Orr who joined last summer.   I greatly appreciate the fact that so many homeowners are so gracious when complying with ARC regulations and requests.  One nice feature of being an ARC member is the fact that I have met so many lovely neighbors. 

I just want to emphasize the fact that the ARC guidelines are available in electronic form.  If you do not have a copy, please let me know this evening and I will send one to you.  The Attachment A application must be completed before any outside improvements are started that will change the appearance of the house or grounds including mailboxes, sheds, fences, windows, and other features outlined in the ARC guidelines.  In any case where an outside improvement may impact the view of any neighbor, the impacted neighbor must sign the Attachment A also before the ARC accepts it.  Unfortunately there have been some homeowners who have made changes to their homes and have not submitted an Attachment A to the ARC and some homeowners have submitted their Attachment A after the change has been made. Should the ARC find that an improvement does not meet the guidelines, it can be very costly to remove or change the completed work. And it is also extremely time-consuming for the ARC to react to an exterior change after the work has been completed.  

I want to thank the homeowners also who have informed the ARC this past year of neighbors who have violations.  By registering a complaint with the ARC about an unkempt property or a property with other violations, a formal process is then started and the ARC acts according to our regulations.

I also want to remind everyone that when a house is being sold, the ARC must inspect the outside of the home to make sure that approved applications exist for all improvements and changes covered by our ARC guidelines. If applications have not been filed or if they have been rejected as noncompliant, the sale of your home could be delayed. All ARC requirements must be met before a sale is completed.

Carol Sottili, member of ARC, stated that homeowners should also be aware of ARC rules about cutting down trees. Rules are clear about when trees can/cannot be cut. Clear-cutting is not allowed. Homeowners can remove trees that pose a danger to their property without approval. Also, some homes are in watershed areas where it is against law to take out trees, and homeowners should check their location before proceeding. 

Mr. Paolone asks about the state of the Old Stone Fence cul de sac, saying that he would be willing to cut the fallen pine trees, as they are an eyesore. Mr. Cosgriff says the property is owned by a person who lives in a different development. He has talked with said owner, and owner is unwilling to clean up the property. Mr. Ball has asked for quote from landscaper to clean it up, but it would more than double our current costs. Mr. Cosgriff states that property owner has given us verbal approval to clean up the land.

New Business

Snow Removal

Mr. Cosgriff has received opinion from VDOT that we cannot hire a private contractor to remove snow from our roads unless said contractor has a permit and insurance. Mr. Cosgriff found a contractor who meets those specifications. Catch 22 is that contractors who have the stipulated requirements also have contracts with VDOT, which must be satisfied before they can tackle private contracts. So there is a good chance that contractor will not get to our streets until after he has cleared for VDOT. Several homeowners state that South Run has their streets cleaned by private contractor, and that it is done before VDOT arrives. Phoebe Apgar offered to look into that. Mr. Cosgriff said board members from Brimstone association were invited to meeting, but did not attend. We would need to work with them on splitting cost. While we have not received a bid, Mr. Cosgriff says it will cost at least four figures every time they plow. 

Trash Collection

Paul Jackson discussed his analysis of AAA’s rising costs. He has discussed charges with company, and not been satisfied with responses. American is a competitor and charges less. New Dimensions is now out of business. Some homeowners have been successful in convincing AAA to lower their costs to American’s. Alan Nobiling stated that he is very happy with American’s service.*

Open Discussion

Carol Sottili distributed flyers from Carole Tehranchi, who was unable to attend meeting, regarding fresh milk and meats from local farms. All products come from hormone- and antibiotic-free animals that are pasture raised. For more information: www.holycowdelivery.com and www.ecofriendly.com. Ms. Tehranchi will facilitate ordering: Please contact her at Carole@alacartewellness.com or 571-278-3325 or 703-250-2780. Ms. Sottili added that she has ordered said products and they are of good quality. 

Carol Sottili also distributed flyers from the Audubon at Home program. She is a volunteer with the nonprofit organization, which helps homeowners landscape with native plants to provide a healthier environment. Please contact Ms. Sottili at sottilic@gmail.com or 703-239-0348 if you would like a free assessment of your property. 

*Treasurer’s reports for 2010 and 2011 attached.

*Ms. Hanlon has since investigated pricing from both AAA (703-818-8222) and American Disposal (703-368-0500). AAA’s price is currently more than $150 per quarter. American quoted a price of $27.95 per week for same service (Ms. Hanlon mentioned Mr. Nobiling as an existing customer referral to get this price. Otherwise, price is $33). She then called AAA and they offered to reduce their quarterly charge to $85, with the caveat that a one-year contract is necessary to secure that price. Homeowners should feel free to negotiate their own deals with trash carriers.   

*The board wants to thank Ms. Hanlon for providing delicious refreshments for the meeting, including home-baked Irish soda bread and Irish butter. 

ARDMORE OAKS AT ARDMORE WOODS

HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

Annual Meeting

Wednesday, November 2, 2011

7:00 to 9:00 PM

Burke United Methodist Church

6200 Burke Center Parkway (at Burke Lake Road)

Refreshments to be served from 7 PM

AGENDA   
Old Business


1.
Introduction 
(Larry Cosgriff)

2.
New Residents Welcome   (Larry Cosgriff)

3.
Treasurer’s Report   (Bob Ball)

4.
ARC Report (Mary Hanlon)

5.
Recent trends in real estate sales (Mickie Shea

New Business:

5.         Open Discussion (All)

6.          Adjourn
ARDMORE OAKS HOMEOWNER’S ASSOCIATION

TREASURER’S REPORT

OCTOBER 20,  2011

CASH ON HAND


Sun Trust Money Market Account




$  11507.56


Checking Account Balance





      2980.50     









Total

$  14488.06







REVENUE

            Sun Trust Money Market Interest


       
             $         0.37


Homeowner’s Dues






       1500.00


Checking Account Interest




                         . 00









Total

  $    1500.37


EXPENSES

Insurance 



Directors & Officers





  $   1247.00


General Liability & Fidelity Bond



         350.00


Mailing (Stamps, Copying, Stationery, etc.)



         110.00

Contribution to United Methodist Church



         100.00



Common Area Maintenance





          350.00*


State of Virginia Corporation Commission Fee



25.00


State of Virginia DPOR Community Assn Fee



60.00



P.O. Box Renewal







92.00


Legal Fees







          118.00




 TOTAL                                                                                       $   2452.00
*Heinrich has yet to send Invoice
ARDMORE OAKS HOMEOWNER’S ASSOCIATION

PROPOSED BUDGET 2011

REVENUE


Sun Trust Money Market Interest                                                                                $         0.00


Homeowner’s Dues







2750.00


Checking Account Interest






        0.00









Total

                $2750.00

EXPENSES



Insurance



Directors & Officers






$1050.00



General Liability & Fidelity Bond




      400.00


Mailing (Stamps, Copying, Stationery, etc.)




      100.00


Contribution to United Methodist Church




      100.00


Common Area Maintenance






      350.00

State of Virginia Corporation Commission Fee




       30.00


State of Virginia DPOR Community Assn Fee




        90.00
 


P. O. Box Renewal







        90.00









Total

                   $2210.00

ARDMORE OAKS HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

FAIRFAX STATION, VIRGINIA
DATE:
_______________________

RE:

_______________________  (Address)



Lot #___ of the Ardmore Oaks Subdivision



Fairfax Station, Virginia  22039

To Whom It May Concern:

This is to certify that the subject property is in full compliance, with no violations of the architectural guidelines of the Ardmore Oaks Homeowners Association.

Further, this letter certifies that the current owners of the subject property do not owe any fees or dues to the Ardmore Oaks Homeowners Association.  The Association has received payment in full ($50) of the annual dues for calendar year 2011.

_________________________________________

Larry Cosgriff

President, Ardmore Oaks Homeowners Association

Date:______________________________
 MNUTES OF 2008 ANNUAL MEETING
Annual Meeting

Ardmore Oaks at Ardmore Woods 
Homeowners’ Association

Fairfax Station, VA 22039

Date:

November 17, 2008
To:

All Homeowners

From:

Larry Cosgriff, HOA President



Re:

Minutes of 2008 Annual Meeting, October 29, 2008

The annual meeting of the Ardmore Oaks at Ardmore Woods Homeowners Association (HOA) was held on October 29, 2008 at the Burke United Methodist Church (agenda attached).  The meeting was preceded by a half-hour meet and greet with about 20 in attendance.  The Annual Meeting followed and was convened at 7:30 PM and adjourned at 9:00 PM.  The agenda is attached.

The following 12 homeowners were represented: Adams, Ball, Brown-Smith, Cosgriff, Ferreiro, Hanlon, Hepp, Im, Reynolds, Shapiro, Shea, and Sottili.  This representation was not a quorum for purposes of the Annual Meeting.

Introductions

The officers were all present and the meeting was chaired by President Larry Cosgriff. Mary Hanlon attended as the representative of the ARC (Architectural Review Committee), introducing her associates.  All attending were thanked for their presence.

All present including family members introduced themselves and the meeting was started.

Term of Officers: 


The present slate of officers was elected in 2006 and will serve until the 2009 Annual Meeting.

Introduction of New Residents: 

No new residents came into the community this year.

Presentation by Michelle l. Thompson, Fairfax County Government 

Ms. Thompson is a Consumer Specialist with the Department of Cable Communications and Consumer Protection of the County Government.  She was invited to discuss the impact of State legislation (the Property Owners’ Association Act) impacting homeowner associations (HOAs) and the way they do business.  Ms. Thompson’s presentation is attached, and the observations for our operations are as follows:

· The legislation (Property Owners Association Act) was written pursuant to fraud in a large community association, and is geared for associations that are very much larger than ours.

· The rulemaking process is beginning, and there is an opportunity for small associations to intervene in the process to rationalize requirements for the annual report and the annual audit to the extent that they are onerous.

The second attachment from Ms. Thompson is entitled the “Property Owners Association Act Disclosure Packet Regulations” and governs the cost and content of the materials that our HOA must provide to property buyers in our community.

Contacts for more information provided by Ms. Thompson included the following:

· Cynthia Schreier, office of CIC Ombudsman, 804-367-2941 – for questions

· Web site www.townhall.virginia for e-mail notifications on the implementation of the Property Owners Association Act.
· Office of Public Affairs, County Government, has a current list of Community Associations.

Treasurer’s Report:  
Treasurer Bob Ball provided the attached Treasurer’s Report, complete for 2008 through the date of meeting.  Bob will submit a complete annual report for 2008 after the first of the New Year.  Bob will also pursue the unpaid annual dues to ensure 100% collection, and reminded us that dues in arrears must be paid before a title to a home can be conveyed.  No change in the amount of the annual dues ($40) is anticipated for 2009.

It was moved and seconded to accept the Treasurer’s Report with a revised final report to be submitted after the end of 2008. 

The proposed 2007 Annual Budget will be presented for homeowner approval at year end, and will be similar to that for 2007.  The officers estimate that the HOA can bear the extra cost of a buffet dinner before the Annual Meeting every other year, while holding the dues constant at $40 annually.  
ARC Report:
Mary Hanlon thanked the community for its support in 2008.  She noted that that the ARC guidelines are now available in electronic form.  ARC applications are to be completed before any outside improvements are started that will change the appearance of the house or grounds, including mailboxes, sheds, fences, etc.  The process is quite easy – please read the guidelines and file an application with Mary Hanlon.  Mary will provide application forms if needed.  

Homeowners are reminded that at sale of a house a release is needed from ARC attesting to compliance of all outside improvements with the Guidelines.  In cases where outside improvements may impact the view of any party or parties, the impacted party or parties should be asked by the applicant to provide a written approval to accompany the application.  

Larry Ferreiro offered a draft amendment to the ARC guidelines addressing the installation of stationary generators at a home.  The draft amendment is sent separately – please read it and advice of your approval or denial, so the Board is advised of community preference.
All attending recognized the important work of the ARC for its work in the past year, which now includes Mary Hanlon, Carol Sottili, Alan Nobiling and Steven Paluska.  Additional members of the ARC are needed.  Anyone interested in serving on the committee should contact Mary Hanlon (239-2131).
Update on Property Values:

Mickie Shea provided an update on property values in zip code 22039.  Please contact her at 703-250-8716 for detailed information.  Her summary points were as follows:

· Sellers have been pricing their properties at $100,000 to $115,000 above the tax assessment, and receiving offers below list prices, often at or slightly under the tax assessment.

· Recent sales have been in the range of $800,000 to $849,000 and properties have been on the market for an average of 109 days.

· It is a buyers market with many homes on the market.

· Buyers are choosing homes that show very well and are priced right.

Traffic Calming Survey:

President Cosgriff made a presentation on the outcome of the HOA traffic calming survey. The survey was conducted in September and October will 39 of 55 homeowners responding, as a follow-up to an action agreed at the 2007 Annual Meeting.  The purpose of the survey was to ascertain if a majority of the HOA membership would support a request to VDOT jointly with our neighboring association for a traffic calming survey.   The results of the survey are summarized in the table below, and indicate that a majority of the homeowners requested no action.  On this basis President Cosgriff will proceed to notify the neighboring homeowners association that our HOA does not wish to participate.
ARDMORE OAKS HOA TRAFFIC CALMING SURVEY

	Question
	Yes
	No
	No opinion
	No response
	Total

	Petition VDOT for study?
	19
	17
	3
	16
	55

	Speed bumps?
	9
	30
	0
	16
	55

	3-way stop sign at Spout Lane?
	10
	29
	0
	16
	55

	Lower speed limit?
	10
	27
	2
	16
	55

	Signage?
	27
	11
	1
	16
	55

	Take no action?
	31
	7
	1
	16
	55


President Cosgriff noted that any citizen can request the Police Department to issue citations to motorists violating traffic regulations.  The telephone number to call (at the West Springfield police station) is 703-644-7377.

Latest Directory:

Please see attachment and advise us of changes as needed.
Adjourn:

The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 PM.

AGENDA FOR 2009 ANNUAL MEETING
ARDMORE OAKS AT ARDMORE WOODS

HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

Annual Meeting

Wednesday, October 28, 2009

7:30 to 9:00 PM

Burke United Methodist Church

6200 Burke Center Parkway (at Burke Lake Road)

Refreshments to be served from 7 PM

AGENDA   
Old Business


1.
Introduction 
(Larry Cosgriff)

2.
New Residents Welcome   (Tim Shea)

3.
Treasurer’s Report   (Bob Ball)

4.
ARC Report (Mary Hanlon)

5.         Update on Property Values   (Mickie Shea)

New Business:

6.
Elections (All)

7.         Open Discussion (All)

9.          Adjourn
SIGN-UP SHEETS
TREASURER’S REPORT
PROPOSED BUDGET

HOA2011mtg.doc
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